



P.O. Box 5
Brownsville, WI 53006

PVR Zoom Meeting Minutes May 6, 2025

President Steven Perik, Jr., brought the meeting to order at 6:34 P.M.

Present: Steven Perik Jr., Jim Lemke, Rick Bartel, Jen Pecha, Dave Becker, Sarah Schindler, Linda Wittnebel, Brandon Gentz, Dean Bennett.

Also present: Tasha Bushy, Kris Pecha, Matt Bennett, Tom McKeever, Emily Kamphuis, Todd Persha, Dave Ruder, Josh Pecha, and Colton Persha.

Absent –

Steven shared and read the code of conduct to everyone.

Committee and Manager Reports - None

Linda presented the Treasurer's report, which included the balances and the banquet results. Rick Bartel made a motion to accept the treasurer's report. Sarah Schindler seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Emily Kamphuis shared that she has reached out to dirt tracks to have booths or advertise at them. She asked if anyone would let her know that she would like to attend.

Steven shared that he, Jim Lemke, and Jesse Lemke went to Rick's house to give him a poster that was made to thank him for sponsoring the junior classes.

Jen Pecha emailed the minutes from the March 26 and 31 meeting, the April 23 meeting, and the Annual meeting for approval. There were corrections to the Annual meeting that will be brought to the June meeting for approval. Jim Lemke made a motion to accept the minutes for March and April. Dave Becker seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Unfinished Business:

Bylaw - Dave B. made a motion to accept the bylaws as presented. Sarah seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Class structure- tabled till June

Event Contracts- The contract for the OCC is signed for event date of 2/7/26.

Ironwood is facing challenges at this time.

Manawa would like to have us for a one day show. No contact signed at this time.

World Series is willing to have us and would like to sign a contract, no contract at this time.

Willow River they will be at St. Germain to sign contract.

Wausau 525 has a board meeting and will get back to us on date change request.

Old Business:

Annual meeting and Banquet- Dean would like something done for voting. Linda has created and gathered all the feedback and has shared the document out. If anyone wanted it that didn't get it let her know.

Trailer Purchase - The trailer is ordered and will be in at the end of June.

A-Arm 380- Tabled

ISR meeting- Steven talked about the meeting and offered to have someone else be the point person for ISR.

340 SS Fan- There was an error or misunderstanding at the annual meeting about the 340 SS Fan class. After a discussion if the numbers of that class are not increased following the next race season that class will be on probation. It is NOT on probation this year.

New Business-

Additional Women's class- Sarah requested that an additional women's class 250/Relic/Pro-Mod class be added to the class list. Dave B. made a motion to add the class. Linda seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Factory Mod 500- Brandon shared that the class has been approved by ISR.

Safety Director- Scott Klein filled this position last year. Steven is looking for people who would be interested in filling this position, it doesn't have to be just one person. Kris Pecha, Dave B, Emily are all interested.

Event Contracts- This was covered earlier in the meeting.

Swap Meet- This will be 8/16/2025 at the OCC club house. It is PVR's 30th Anniversary. Emily wants to go and do driver interviews at the swap meet to get things to add to the Facebook page. Wide Open WI, Ben Carlson, reached out to Colton Persha about PVR having a booth at the event again this year. It will be held 9/19-9/21.

Not for Profit- Linda and Steven met with the accountant to get the information on the 501 options and what will be the best fit for our group. Linda made a motion to file for a 501c. Jen seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Digital Scoring- Brandon contacted MyRace pass to use get information about using that in place of the paper boards. He would also like to get price on digital scoring system. Jim made a motion to have Brandon get pricing and more information on MyRace Pass for the next meeting. Sarah seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Steven opened the floor- Sarah asked for clarification on the SS 340 class. That class is not on probation this year, however if the class numbers don't increase this coming race season it will be placed on probation.

Matt Bennett shared that Champ off road racing is offering a waived membership and class fee for brand new drivers this year.

Linda invited people to their home on July 18th for a party to celebrate Emily's Birthday.

The next meeting will be June 3, 2025 at 7pm via Zoom.

Jim made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Jen seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:59 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Jen Pecha

PVR Secretary